
                             AFRICOM J5 OF 346 (Military Driver’s License) SOP 
                                           For In-Bound OSC Personnel                        
 
To In-bound OSC Personnel, 
 
We are reaching out to you from AFRICOM J5 in regards to getting your new OF 346 Driver's License 
generated prior to you arriving here in Stuttgart. 
 
You'll need a new OF 346 for your duty assignment while on the African Continent, and if we can get 
your assistance we can have it generated before you arrive to begin In-Processing with AFRICOM J5. 
 
If you could please send us the following we will be able to get the US Army Europe (USAREUR) Driver's 
Testing/Training Station (DTTS) Stuttgart Logistics Readiness Center on Panzer Kaserne, to generate the 
license for you and it will be ready for pick up once you are here. 
 
1). Please scan us a copy of your Joint Knowledge Online (JKO) Accident Avoidance Course (Course 
Number: J7 - US021) certificate or the Army Accident Avoidance Course certificate. 
 
2). Please scan us a copy of your State Driver's License (Both front & back, on the same page). 
 
3). If you happen to have an OF 346 (Military Driver's License) please scan us a copy of that (Both front & 
back, on the same page). 
 
4). International Driver's License: if you happen to have an International Driver's License we need a 
scanned copy as well. If you don't happen to have an International Driver's License please disregard. 
 
5). Please fill out completely the AFRICOM OF 346 Driver's License Request Form (For OSC personnel), 
and scan it back to us here once you have it filled out. 
 
Once we have all the requested documents/items we can forward the complete packet over to the 
Driver's Testing/Training Station and they will generate a new OF 346 for you. This will make one less 
hurdle for you to negotiate and hopefully contribute to reducing your overall stress level while here at 
AFRICOM during your In-Processing period prior to deploying down to the continent. 
 
Please let us know if we can be of any further assistance, we are standing by here to assist as necessary.  
 
For Service Members participating in the State Partnership Program (SPP) please keep the NGB LNO 
Office here in AFRICOM included with your message traffic and subsequent coordinating efforts. 
 
 
V/R 
Benjamin Morrill 
AFRICOM J50 
DSN: 314-421-4895 
 


